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Double weekend for Kath in Stanley Park 10k and Northern Masters Cross Country
In tough blowy conditions three Wesham members ran the Haweswater Half Marathon in the eastern Lake District, a hilly run largely alongside the reservoir on an out-and-back course. Simon Eaton was the first Wesham finisher in 80th place with a time of 1:32:09, placing 15th M40. George Kennedy was 171st and 3rd M55 in 1:41:42 pacing Nicola Unsworth to 172nd place and a time of 1:41:44 placing her 30th woman and 7th W40. There were 503 finishers in this popular race with the winning man running 1:12:51 and woman with 1:26:51.
Six Wesham members ran the Stanley Park 10k on Sunday morning; David Taylor ran a new personal best time of 38:01 finishing 9th in this race. Jason Blagden was 34th with 42:43 and Ben Wrigley came in 80th with 48:02. Peter Cooke ran 51:58 in 127th place and Diane Blagden finished 36th woman and 5th W45 in 147th place overall with 53:31. Nicky Omar was 39th woman, 4th W40 and 151st overall in 53:58. In the Saturday race Sean Murray was 80th with a time of 46:50. Kath Hoyer finished 12th woman and 2nd W55 in 47:04, placing 84th overall; there were 313 runners in the Saturday race with another 295 on Sunday. The winning times were similar between both races; 34:18 on Sunday and 40:31 for the women with 34:52 and 41:55 on Sunday.
Karl Lee kick started his racing year two weeks ago in Yorkshire on the challenging and hilly Huddersfield 10k. Starting off with a steep climb and then further climbs into the second half took Karl’s breath away but with a fast downhill finish he 7th in 37:47 in a field of 700 runners. Last week he headed to Anglesey with Steve Gore for the Jones o Gymru Half Marathon. Starting with a spectacular setting on the Menai Bridge the course was undulating especially over the second half and the conditions were windy. Karl finished 11th with his best time for some while with 1:17:25. Steve Gore was 89th with 1:30:49, 6 seconds faster on his chip time.
The Podium 5k races at Barrowford near Nelson on Saturday started off this year with 44 runners in the ‘A’ race and 51 in the ‘B’ race. Ron Danson ran a new personal best time with an excellent 15:24 for 11th place. Chris Moss was 40th with 20:46 not credited with an age group position. Anna Myers-Smith finished 14th woman and 47th with 23:03 with Alan Taylor marking the back with a good time of 23:46 for 49th place emphasising the good quality of these races.
Helen Lawrenson finished 49th woman in the Coventry Half Marathon on Sunday, 11th W45 and 511th overall with a gun time of 1:39:13, equating to 1:38:39 chip time on a relatively undulating course.
In the Northern Masters Cross Country Championships held in Victoria Park in Warrington Kath Hoyer finished 5th woman and 2nd W55 in 23:31 for the 2 lap 5km course. Dave Waywell was 4th M70 and 12th with 24:17. Alex Rowe came in 8th in the Men Over-35 race finishing 1st M55 in 37:17 for the 4-lap 10km course.
In the Preston parkrun on Saturday morning David Taylor ran a new personal best with a great clocking of 18:43 for an age graded performance of 68.92%. Steve Myerscough had an M40 age grade of 71.86% with a time of 19:08. Phil Leaver ran 25:13 for an M60 grade of 64.18%; and Jason Blagden M40 55.35% with a time of 25:14. Alex Rowe ran 19:35 in the challenging Cuerden Valley parkrun recording an M55 age graded performance of 79.83%. 
